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National Statement by Afaq Ahmad, Counsellor, during the 3rd UPR of Namibia
(03 May 2021)

Madam President,

Pakistan thanks Namibia for the comprehensive presentation of its 3rd UPR report. 

We appreciate measures to strengthen the national human rights institution, opening of regional offices of Ombudsperson as well as mainstreaming and imparting human rights education and training. 
Improvement in gender parity and women empowerment are also encouraging developments. We have noted measures to comply with CAT both through public awareness campaigns and preventive measures. 

In the backdrop and negative impact of socio-economic challenges being faced by Namibia especially due to COVID pandemic, we commend its measures to protect economic, social and cultural rights including the right to development.
Pakistan recommends Namibia to:

a) Continue taking steps to mitigate COVID related socio-economic challenges that may hinder progress on sustainable development goals. 
b) Continue measures to combat gender-based violence and empower women. 
c) Expedite the adoption of the bill on preventing and combating torture and to make national laws compatible with the provisions of CAT.
I thank you.
